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Sam Carlini looks forward to welcoming you to Two Blind Mice at Curtin Shops.

New local businesses 
supporting jobs

Message from the Chief Minister
After a very challenging few years, Canberra’s 
economic recovery continues to build momentum.

Recent economic data from the Australian 
Bureau of Statistics has highlighted the 
strength of our recovery.

The number of businesses has grown by more 
than 5,000, since 2016. We now have more 
than 30,000 businesses in the Territory.

Almost 23,000 additional jobs have been created, 
increasing the total labour market to more than 
230,000. As a result, the ACT has low unemployment 
and one of the strongest jobs markets in the country.

Our objective is to continue this growth and move 
towards 250,000 jobs in our economy by the 
end of 2025.

Andrew Barr

Receive fortnightly Our Canberra updates directly to your inbox. 
Sign up for our e-newsletter at act.gov.au/subscribe
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Local venue 
brings Curtin 
Square to life
It’s been impossible to ignore the buzz 
around Curtin’s Two Blind Mice in 
recent months.

Curtin local and owner Sam Carlini says his 
‘casual pub with not-so-casual food’ has 
been embraced by the community.

“It was a challenging build through COVID-19 so we’re thankful locals were 
patient with us,” Sam said. “Now we’re here, everyone says we’ve helped 
liven up the Curtin Square again."

Supporting the local community bounce back from COVID-19 is also 
important to Sam. "Most of our 25 staff members are locals we found from 
putting a note in the window, and we try and use as much local produce 
as possible."

Head online to discover more new hospitality businesses opening 
across Canberra.

Our COVER STORY

Disability Reference Group Chair Renée Heaton.

Long COVID 
clinic now 
open
A new clinic at University of Canberra 
Hospital is helping people recover 
from long COVID-19.

Canberra Health Services Allied 
Health Director Todd Kaye said the 
clinic provides tailored rehabilitation 
services to help patients return to 
their pre-COVID activities. 

"Our multidisciplinary team of health 
professionals is here to help you 
recover from COVID-19," Mr Kaye said.

Talk to your GP about the clinic and 
to get a referral.

Todd Kaye and the hospital's rehabilitation 
outpatient lead Michelle Bennett.

Stay well this winter
With the 2022 flu season expected to 
be severe, it's more important than 
ever to get your annual flu vaccination.

Flu shots are recommended for 
everyone aged over six months and 
should be booked as soon as possible 
with your GP, pharmacist or other 
healthcare provider. 

You can get your flu and COVID-19 
vaccinations at the same appointment.

You can also make 
COVID Smart choices to 
stop the spread of flu and 
COVID-19 this winter. This 
includes staying at home 
if you have symptoms, 
practising good hand 
hygiene and wearing a 
mask in crowded places.

Have your say on 
ACT Disability 
Strategy
You are invited to contribute to the new 
ACT Disability Strategy. We want to hear 
from the 80,000 Canberrans who identify 
as having a disability, carers, families and 
the whole community so we can make 
our city even more inclusive. Head online 
to have your say.

Scan this QR code for links to all your 
Our CBR articles in one place or visit  
linktr.ee/ourcanberra

Read more online! 
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Launceston Street 
temporarily closed
Motorists should avoid parts of Launceston 
Street due to construction work taking place to 
revitalise the Woden Town Centre.

A temporary road closure will be in place between 
Bowes and Easty streets until July as the area is 
prepared for the new Woden Public Transport 
Interchange, bus layovers and driver facilities.

Mawson park and ride 
coming
The Mawson Oval car park is being converted into a new park 
and ride facility helping connect you with public transport and 
save money on parking. The upgrades which include improved 
footpaths and lighting are due for completion later this year.

Mawson playing 
fields getting 
new lights
Mawson district playing fields are being upgraded with 
LED lights as part of sportsgrounds lighting upgrades 
across Canberra.

The improvements will support our local sports teams 
to train and play through winter.

More free 
healthcare 
in Molonglo
A new free service for women’s health 
and family health care has opened 
in Coombs.

Canberra Health Services at Molonglo 
offers pregnancy care, women’s health 
counselling and child asthma education, 
with more services coming soon.

The centre - which is by appointment only 
- is the first of five of its kind which will 
open across the ACT to offer Canberrans 
better healthcare close to home.

Ph 131 450
Accessibility

Ph (02) 5124 0000

Acknowledgement of Country 
The ACT Government acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Ngunnawal people. 
We acknowledge and respect their continuing culture and contribution to the life of this city and region.
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Volunteer Week: a time to give back

Celebrate 
Reconciliation Day

SMS alerts for car rego 
and licence renewals
SMS reminders are now available to renew your 
driver's licence and car registration.

Reminders will be sent two days before the due date 
and will help you to never miss an important payment.

Head online to act.gov.au/updateyourrego to 
register or update your mobile number.

The 5th annual Reconciliation Day in 
Canberra will be celebrated on 30 May 
with a family-friendly event at the 
National Arboretum.

The free event will reflect this year's 
theme – Be Brave, Make Change – and 
help foster a deeper understanding of 
our national story and Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander culture.

This is an opportunity for 
Canberrans to explore 
how we can all contribute 
to achieving reconciliation 
in Australia.

Head online to view the 
program of activities.

For more events and details, visit 
events.canberra.com.au

What's on in May

Canberrans are encouraged to explore ways 
to give back to the community this National 
Volunteer Week (16-22 May).

There are many opportunities to help make 
our city a more supportive and inclusive place, 
whether it’s volunteering through sports, arts, 
wildlife rescue or wellbeing initiatives.

The week is also a time to thank the 
Canberrans who volunteer for our 
community, such as 2022 Citizen of 
the Year Mohammed Ali (pictured).

Head online to read Mohammed’s 
story and find volunteering 
opportunities near you.

5–7 
May

Aunty Donna – The Magical 
Dead Cat Tour 
Canberra Theatre Centre

6 May NRL: Raiders v Bulldogs 
GIO Stadium

7–8 
May

Fox Superflow Sealed by 
Stan’s: Bicycle Racing 
East Stromlo

Until 
8 May

Canberra International 
Music Festival 
Multiple Locations

11 May–
5 June

Inspirations from the Gardens 
Australian National 
Botanic Gardens

13 May Brumbies v Crusaders 
GIO Stadium

18–19 
May

Miracles in the Age of 
Reason – Canberra 
Symphony Orchestra 
Llewellyn Hall, ANU 
School of Music

19 May–
2 July

Collide + Divide 
Craft ACT

21 May Brumbies v Blues 
GIO Stadium

28 May Urzila Carlson: It’s Personal 
Canberra Theatre Centre

29 May NRL: Raiders v Eels 
GIO Stadium

30 May Reconciliation Day celebration 
National Aboretum
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